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Sacrament of Reconciliation: Saturday, 4:30pm 

or by appointment.

Sacrament of the Sick: At home or in the hospital. 

Please call the Parish Office.

Baptism of Infants: We encourage parents to 

participate in the preparation process as early as 

possible. Please call the Parish Office.
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Office for more information.

Sacramental Preparation for School-aged
Children: Preparation for First Reconciliation, First 

Eucharist and Confirmation is provided through our 

Parish Community. Information is available through the 

parish office, on line or in the bulletin.

Sacrament of Marriage: Couples planning to get 

married at St. John Brebeuf must contact Father 

Wayne (ext 213) at least six months in advance. 

Marriage preparat ion and Church attendance is  

expected and required.

Catholic Women's League: Information will be shared 
through emails and calls.

Knights of Columbus Council 1107: Meetings 

will be held virtually at 7:30pm, 2nd Wednesday of 

each month until further notice.
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     Cara Campbell, Principal
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605 Renfrew Street
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Phone: 204-489-2115

Fax: 204-928-7455
Email: schooloffice@sjbcommunity.ca

www.sjbschool.ca

MASS SCHEDULE

Masses on the Lord's Day:

Saturday 5:00pm

Sunday 10:00am

WEEKDAY MASS

Tuesday to Friday 9:15am

CHILDREN'S CATECHISM

(Sundays, September to May)

Grades 1-8: Weekly 11:05am 
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Father Wayne Morrissey, Pastor  ext 213
Deacon Michael Thibert
Claudia Moreta, Pastoral Assistant ext 217
Debbie Dusanek, Administrative Coordinator ext 210
Eddie Melo, Building Operations  ext 220

Parish Office Hours

Monday to Friday 8:30am to 4:00pm
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October 24/2518, 2020: 30th Sunday in Ordinary Time 

Children’s Faith Formation 2020-2021 (Online Format) 

Online classes began Sunday, October 18 and will continue as per the schedule (available at 
www.sjbcommunity.ca).  Please note that: 
�� Grades 4 to 6 start time will change to Noon to 12:30pm to accommodate families with more than one child. 
�� The scheduled class time for the other grades remains at 11:30am to Noon. 
 
Registrations are still being accepted for the 2020-2021 year at  http://www.sjbcommunity.ca/faith-formation/      
Registered students will receive a Pflaum booklet and will be working with online resources, crafts and fun activities 
at home. A catechist will  contact you to provide an online link for the classes.  
Given the ever-changing circumstances due to the COVID-19 pandemic, by the end of 2020 we will re-evaluate our 
options for the January-April 2021 term: continue online or return to in-person classes.  Parents’ input will be       
appreciated and factored into this decision.  
 

Volunteers Needed: 
Volunteer Catechists are needed for the following grades for the 2020/2021 year: 
Grade 7/8: (Duties: Preparing and presenting weekly online lesson based on Pflaum lesson guide) 
 

1st Reconciliation/1st Eucharist: 
Parents of children in grade 2 who have not registered are asked to register online at www.sjbcommunity.ca as 
soon as possible for the Sacramental preparation for 1st Reconciliation and 1st Eucharist.  This year, parent     
meetings will be held online, and books will be provided by the parish.  Candidates will be asked to sign up for a 
one-on-one 1st Reconciliation with Fr Wayne on one of three Saturday’s during Lent.  There will be in-person      
rehearsal and the Sacrament of 1st Eucharist will take place in the spring.  Please watch the parish bulletin and 
website for a list of important dates, available soon.   
 

Sacrament of Confirmation: 
Parents of children in Grade 8 (and those in higher grades who have not yet received the Sacrament of             
Confirmation) are asked to register online at www.sjbcommunity.ca for preparation for the Sacrament of            
Confirmation.  Classes will be held online this year, with books provided by the parish.  There will be in-person    
rehearsal and Confirmation Mass next spring.  A list of important dates will be provided soon on the parish website. 
 

For further information, please contact Claudia Moreta, Pastoral Assistant at 204-488-4467 (Ext. 217) or email at 
cmoreta@sjbcommunity.ca 

Our Place/Chez Nous: 
Hello everyone, 
Our Place/Chez Nous is re-opening for the 
sorting and distribution of clothing, especially 
warm clothing, now that winter is coming: Parkas, Boots, 
Toques, Mitts, etc.  
We appreciate your ongoing support of our work with our 
friends on the street, and welcome any clothing           
donations you are able to give us.  For pick-up and/or 
delivery, please contact Larry at 204-474-1247 or John at 
204-488-4076.   

Visiting us today?  Welcome! If you wish to join us, registration forms can be found on the main entrance    
bulletin boards or at www.sjbcommunity.ca. Please return completed form via offertory collection or forward to 
the Parish Office. 

Development and Peace: 
Archbishop Gagnon recently 
wrote a letter to Pastors,     
Parish Administrators, Development and Peace         
Representatives, and to all Parishioners, encouraging 
support for the Development and Peace Caritas Canada 
during these trying times*.  As the COVID-19 restrictions 
since March 2020 have prevented the taking up of our 
National Collections, including the Development and 
Peace Share Lent Collection , we will take up this       
collection Sunday, November 29 at St. John Brebeuf.  
Donation envelopes are included in parish envelope 
packets, or dedicated Development and Peace Share 
Lent envelopes are available at the main church         
entrance.   
These envelopes can be place into the offertory          
collection, forwarded to the Parish Office, or mailed     
directly to:       Development and Peace,  

425 Rene-Levesque Blvd W., 3rd Floor, Montreal QC, 
H3G 1T7  

Those who prefer to donate by credit card can call          
1-888-234-8533 or donate through www.devp.org.   

*(This letter may be viewed at www.archwinnipeg.ca) 

From the Archdiocese:   
Per the Government of Manitoba October 16 
directive, effective Monday, October 19, further 
restrictions were imposed on indoor and       
outdoor gatherings to five (5) people.  While 
these new restrictions do not apply to ‘Faith Gatherings’, 
including Mass, they will apply to the celebration of    
weddings, funerals and baptisms and other special 
events.  The current restrictions for Mass, including so-
cial distancing, remain. The use of face masks is also 
required for all indoor public gatherings.  

October 24/25, 2020: 30th Sunday in Ordinary Time 

Let us Pray for our sick, homebound and those who need our prayers:  
Therefore...pray for one another, so that you may be healed   (James 5:15) 

Marie A., Marcel Belanger, Marie M., Gisèle Bertalanffy, Stephanie Blair, John Derrick,  
Kathleen Foster, Irene Glass, Janice Harvey, J.D., Sr. Cathy Laviolette, René Lachance,  

Marvin Lavitt, Robert Lee, Romulo Magsino, Elton Malacaman, Trisha Magnus,  
William Mendes, Monica Midgley, Tiago Miranda, Marge Slugoski, Evie Tanner, Brenda T., Henk Vis 

 

If someone in your family is ill and requests the prayers of the parish community, please contact the Parish Office. 

Attending Masses at St. John Brebeuf: 
Entry and exit for all Masses via John Brebeuf Place  
only.  The door will be open 30 minutes prior to Masses. 
 

Current maximum capacity is 200 people.   
 

Reservations are no longer needed but masks are now 
required.    

Do not come to Mass or visit the Parish Office if you 
are feeling ill, particularly if you are experiencing a 
cough, fever or respiratory symptoms.   
 

Please note that there is no Morning Prayer or Rosary 
at this time.  
 

Please sign in (preferably with your own pen) when you 
enter the church. 
 

Please sanitize your hands as you enter for Mass. 
 

Please maintain social distancing of six feet (2 meters) 
between people while in the building. 
 

For Masses in the church, please limit seating to         
designated ‘angel’ pews.  Unless you have come as a 
family unit, individual distancing of six feet (2 meters) 
within pews is required.   

Once you have selected seating, please remain in your 
seat, except for the receipt of Communion.  Parents, 
please keep your children with you.  
 

Please leave your offering in the designated basket  
at the main church aisle when you enter for Mass. 
 

Please exit as soon as Mass ends without pausing  
inside to chat. 
 

Thank you for your understanding and cooperation as we 
navigate the changing rules and regulations in place for 
the safety and well being of all. 

Baptism: 
Are you expecting a child or contemplating Baptism for 
your child?  For further information, please contact     
Claudia at (204) 488-4467 (Ext. 217).  Please note that 
per the recent Archdiocesan COVID-19 Directive, the 
current limit for Baptism attendance is 5 people. 

Saturday, 
Oct. 24 

Vigil: 30th Sunday in Ordinary Time 
5pm: For the People 

Sunday, 
Oct. 25 

30th Sunday in Ordinary Time 
10am: +John Mulhern 

Monday, 
Oct 26 

Weekday Ferial  
No Mass 

Tuesday, 
Oct. 27 

Weekday Ferial 
9:15am: Special Intentions 

Wed., 
Oct. 28 

Feast: St. Simon and St. Jude, Apostles 
9:15am: +Mari Clarke 

Thursday, 
Oct. 29 

Weekday Ferial 
9:15am: +Matt Jones 

Friday, 
Oct .30 

Weekday Ferial 
9:15am: +Emily Ferguson 

Saturday, 
Oct. 31 

Vigil: Solemnity of All Saints 
5pm: For the People 

Sunday, 
Nov. 1 

Solemnity of All Saints 
10am: +Helen Martin 

World Mission Sunday: 
Last week, the Church celebrated its annual 
World Mission Sunday.  We wish to thank      
everyone who prayed for and were able to support the 
work of the missions last week.  Your prayers and      
donations will make a huge contribution to the growth of 
the Church and to the well-being of the poor in the world.  
Please continue to pray for all those who serve in       
mission countries to bring Christ’s message of love to the 
world’s most vulnerable.  Also, your generosity and      
support of the missions throughout the year would also 
be very much appreciated.  With deep gratitude, we 
thank you again for your prayerful and financial support 
of World Mission Sunday 2020.   

Sharing Your Gifts:  
While we continue to face the challenges of Masses at 
limited capacity, we wish to express our heartfelt thanks 
to all who have donated to the parish during the         
pandemic.  As the costs of running the parish continue 
during a time when our attendance is limited, we ask that 
you consider sharing your gifts through one of our      
convenient pre-authorized giving options.   
Your offering will be deducted from your bank account or 
credit card once per month.  Forms and further           
information are available at www.sjbcommunity.ca, or 
contact the Parish Office at 204-488-4467 (Ext. 211).  Rest in Peace:     +Patricia McGarry 

From Archbishop Gagnon: 
We are all aware that the effects of the COVID-19 
pandemic continue.  In light of this: the              
dispensation from the Sunday obligation to    
attend Mass is granted to the faithful through        
January 1, 2021.  Obviously this could change           
depending on circumstances. 
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Direct: 204-229-2533
www.century21.ca/jerzy.piotrowicz

REALTOR
®

Authorized Gino's
New Homes Sales Agent

Ray DuBois
President & Parishioner

www.rpgc.ca

allseniorscare.com

905 Shaftesbury Blvd.
Winnipeg, MB

Retirement Living in
South Winnipeg

At Its Finest

Call Melissa for a
Complimentary Tour & Lunch

204.792.1532

Shopping
Locally

Saves Gas

Winnipeg, MB
204.792.2286

Call 1-800-268-2637 for this space

344 Pembina Hwy.

204-284-5950

john@accuratelawn.ca

Lawn & Garden
...since 1955




